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The Honourable TUNG Chee-hwa 
The Chief Executive of the  
   Hong Kong Special Administrative Region 
   of the People’s Republic of China 
Chief Executive’s Office 
Hong Kong 
 
 
Dear Mr TUNG, 
 

Notification system on infectious diseases 
between the Mainland and Hong Kong 

 
Press coverage of the meningococcal infection (MI) in the Mainland in recent 

months has aroused much public concern in Hong Kong.  At the meeting of the 
Panel on Health Services (the Panel) on 3 February 2005, members were briefed by 
the Administration on the recent situation of MI in the Mainland and the Department 
of Health (DH)’s response.  The Panel was informed that the Ministry of Health in 
Beijing only provided information regarding the recent situation of MI in the 
Mainland to the Centre for Health Protection of DH on 31 January 2005 when such 
information was sought by the Centre on that day.   

 
The Panel is concerned about the effectiveness of the communications between 

the Mainland and Hong Kong on infectious diseases.  The Panel considers that an 
electronic platform should be put in place to facilitate all health authorities at the 
provincial level or equivalent in the Mainland, as well as DH, to disseminate, obtain 
and exchange statistics of infectious diseases and outbreak information. 

 
The Panel notes that an electronic platform on infectious diseases is being 

developed by the Mainland.  On behalf of the Panel, I am writing to request you to 
convey to Vice Premier cum Minister of Health, Madam WU Yi, on the need to put in 
place such a platform as soon as practicable and to include Hong Kong as one of the 
users of the platform. 
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I look forward to your early reply to the Panel’s request.  

  
 
 
 
 
 

 Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 

 (Andrew CHENG Kar-foo) 
 Chairman 

 Legislative Council Panel on Health Services 
  
 
 
 
 

 








